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April 11, 2017

The regular meeting of Windber Borough Council was called to order by Windber Borough Council President, Barry Jerley at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance.

The following Council Members were present:  Mike Bryan, Barry Jerley, Pete LaMonaca, Ron Mash, Sonya Pekala and James Spinos.  John Holden was absent. James Furmanchik, Borough Manager and Mayor Scott Penrod were present.   Attorney Joseph Green was present.    

Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Mash and seconded by Mr. Spinos to approve the Minutes of 
Minutes	March 28, 2017 meeting.  One absent, Mr. Holden, motion carried.

Recognition	EADS GROUP: 2015 SANITARY SEWER REHABILITATION  PROJECT
Of Visitors	Construction Status - Construction is 99% complete. R&B is to return in the spring to address settlement that is occurring in the Stadium Terrace Area and to make some minor repairs on three (3) viewports. Retainage will be held for each punch list item, in the amount of 1.5 times the item's value, until each item is addressed. R&B is expected to return to complete the punch list items in late April or early May.

Record Drawings - R&B has completed their as-built survey of the project area.  EADS is now in the process of preparing the record drawings.  In addition  to the standard  paper  record  drawings,  digital  GIS mapping with as-built  information  will  be completed  .  Preparation of the record drawings is currently in progress.

PennVest Pay Request No. 12 - See Page 3 for a summary of the pay request and Page 4 for a draft copy of the pay request.  The following is included in PennVest Pay Request  No. 12:
EADS Permit/Admin. Services - $59.87
EADS PennVest Admin. Services - $262.13
Total Pay Request= $321.91

Upon approval from Borough Council, PennVest Pay Request No. 12, in the amount of $321.91, will be submitted to PennVest.  Note: $321.91 will be contributed from Windber Borough's Sewer Fund. Windber now has a remaining required contribution amount of $5,448.13, which will be utilized in future pay requests.

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. LaMonaca to approve PennVest Request No. 12 in the amount of $321.91.  One absent, Mr. Holden, Motion carried.

FUTURE SANITARY SEWER REHABILITATION PLANNING

CFA Grant Application - An application was submitted to the PA
Commonwealth Financing Authority in October for their 2016 Small Water and Sewer Grant Program. Windber Borough's project was not selected by CFA for funding in 2017. 

Another round of funding is expected for 2018. Applications are expected to be submitted  before November 2017.


MUNICIPAL SEPARATE STORM SEWER SYSTEM (MS4) PERMIT

2016 DEP Inspection - DEP conducted an inspection of the Borough's MS4 Program on June 20, 2016. DEP required the preparation of a written plan of action to address recommendations. EADS submitted Windber Borough’s MS4 Action Plan to DEP on September 20, 2016. (Unchanged)

2017 Permit Renewal Application - The current five year permit term is ending on March 16, 2018. Permit renewal applications are due on September 16, 2017. The requirements of the permit renewal application for Windber Borough have been identified and the most significant requirement is the submission of a Pollution Reduction Plan (PRP). A PRP will need to be completed for Windber Borough's MS4 Outfalls that discharge to the middle section of Paint Creek and to Seese Run, both of which have been identified as being impaired by sediment by DEP. 

DEP is requiring that Windber Borough implements the PRP by 2023. EADS met with Manager Furmanchik on April 10, 2017 to discuss the requirements of the PRP in detail. EADS will present a proposal to Council next month that identifies a scope of work and the cost associated with the completion of the PRP to comply with DEP's requirements.

FLOOD PROTECTION PROJECT

Levee Conduit Repairs - DEP and the Army Corps of Engineers are requiring that Windber Borough make repairs to some conduits in the levee. EADS has reviewed video inspection reports completed by DEP and Roto-Rooter. Roto-Rooter reported a more favorable condition of the levee conduits, and based on their assessment, repairs may not be warranted. EADS is in agreement with the Roto-Rooter inspection report and is in discussion with the Army Corps about this issue. If the requirements are not removed, and Windber Borough does not complete the repairs, federal funding for repairs to the levee would not be issued if the levee is damaged. (Unchanged)

Bridge No. 1 (24th Street/Seese Run)
The regular bridge inspection conducted in 2016 determined that the bridge guiderail system is substandard and very likely insufficient to properly redirect a vehicle upon impact even at low speeds. Jersey barriers have been put in place as a temporary means to redirect a vehicle from impacting the guiderails. Replacement of the guiderail system or the entire structure is recommended as soon as possible. EADS and Windber Borough are currently working together to obtain project funding. (Unchanged)

Bridge No. 2(22nd Street & Seese Run)
The regular bridge inspection conducted in 2015 determined that the structure was in poor overall condition and replacement or abandonment is recommended as soon as possible. Because this bridge is now posted, interim inspections are now to take place between the semi-annual inspections. An interim inspection was completed on December 14, 2016 and the report has been submitted to Windber Borough. (Unchanged)

Correspondence
	
1. Minutes from the Windber Municipal Authority’s Meeting of March 7 & 21, 2017.
2. Informational letter from the Windber Lettermen’s Club regarding a golf outing fundraising event on June 17, 2017. 
3. Letter from Windber Public Library requesting the disbursement of the borough’s allocation of $15,000 to the Windber Public Library for 2017 as recorded in the budget.

A motion was made by Mrs. Pekala and seconded by Mr. Mash to approve the request of $15,000 donation to the Windber Public Library.  One absent, Mr. Holden motion carried.

Approval	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Mash to approve payroll for 
Payroll 	March 31, 2017.  One absent, Mr. Holden, motion carried.

Approval 	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Mash to approve bills for March 
Bills 		2017.  One absent, Mr. Holden, motion carried.

Truck 		Council received the following bids for the White F350 Dump Truck.
Bids 	
		Name				Bid
1. Petrunak Paving		$2,320
2. Noah Santiago		$2000
3. Russell Grieff		$3,000

A motion was made by Mrs. Pekala and seconded by Mr. LaMonaca to approve the bid from Russell Grieff in the amount of $3,000 for the White F350 Dump Truck.  One absent, Mr. Holden, motion carried.

Cash Bal/	There were no questions on the Cash Balance or Treasurer’s Report.
Treasurer
Report

Council 	There were no reports at this time.
Liaison 
Report

Mayor’s	Mayor Penrod said an extra report was attached to the Mayor’s Report identifying specific
Report		cases and dates of those incidents for the month.  Mrs. Pekala said she liked the new report.

Mayor Penrod asked, since a date has been set for the Spring Clean Up is anyone still interested in having the community yard sale.  There was no response from council so Mayor Penrod said they will look into planning something for next year.

Manager’s	Borough building parking lot - Laurel Asphalt will begin paving in April.
Report
Police Department - The new office construction is complete. New carpeting in that area is scheduled for next week.

24th and 22nd Street bridges - After speaking with PennDot manager Tom Prestash, my findings are as follows:

The bridges are ranked number 50 & 51, in the county, for replacement or repair. The 24th St. Bridge will be placed on the next TIP update and then would be on the Four Year Bridge Replacement Program, with a rough construction estimate of $1,200,000. There would be a five percent match, which would be $60,000. Again, these are estimates.

PennDot recommends that the 22nd St. Bridge be placed on the Redundant Bridge Program, since there is other access to South 22nd St. Mr. Prestash claimed that the Commonwealth should be able to help keep the bridge operational in the interim, within reason. The bridges will continue to have their periodic safety inspections. There will be a site meeting with Mr. Prestash and a PennDot engineer, in April.

Back taxes for 1321 Midway -At the last school board meeting, it was approved to wave back taxes for our recently acquired property. We are now awaiting a decision from the County Commissioners, for the County.

JARI and AmeriServ - Our meeting on February 27th yielded many opportunities for new businesses in the Borough. AmeriServ President, Jeff Stopko and I negotiated a proposal for a five year $100,000 CD @ 2% with no penalties for three with drawls. This was the best offer from any bank or loan institution.

NIMS qualifications - The testing session was a success. Council members are asked to please turn in copies of their certificates so they can be kept on file at the Borough office.

Codes Property Maintenance Officer- Tyler Fisher has resumed his part time position with the Borough, as of March 7th.  We will continue our war against blight, in the Borough.

Parking on Graham Avenue.  Years ago when the fire department operated out of the old fire hall on the corner of 15th and Graham Avenue, the curb on the Graham Avenue side of the fire department was painted yellow.  That was painted yellow for those people responding to you emergencies so they would have some parking.  

Mr. Furmanchik is recommending that public works paint that section of the curb. Mr. Furmanchik said every intersection should be painted 20 feet from the intersection but they will paint that curb gray and that will add four parking spots to the central business district.

Mr. Spinos said there is another section by Rizzo’s that was accidentally painted yellow. There should be room for two cars there.  Mr. Furmanchik said he would take care of it.

Mrs. Pekala said they are having a lot of problems with people parking way away from the curbs.  They did it because of snow but it is continuing.  When you pull out of the side streets and cars are parked more than a foot away from the curb she has almost hit people because you can’t squeeze through.  She said at past meetings they have enforced the foot from the curb.  

Mr. Jerley said at 7th Street by St. Johns is bad.  Mrs. Pekala agreed.  Mayor Penrod asked Chief Frear what the distance was from the intersection.  Chief Frear said 20 feet.  
He said it is very hard to see pulling out of a lot of these side streets but he is not sure a foot will make a difference.  

Mr. Spinos said he knows state law says how many feet we are able to be from the intersection but can the borough change that to bring it back further.  Mr. Green said you can be more restrictive, you just can’t be less restrictive.  Mr. Furmanchik said if you decided to chase that you might get some serious rebuttal from the business community.  

Mr. Furmanchik said a lot of the intersections are hard to pull out of and the situation is compounded by how many cars are at each household.  Mrs. Pekala said there are a couple of streets where you cannot get through.  Mr. Spinos asked Chief Frear if he can ticket cars that are parked to far from the curb.  Chief Frear said yes and he is going to start ticketing cars parked, facing traffic.  You are supposed to park with traffic and there is a lot of that happening on Graham Avenue.  He said if he sees something obvious as far as parking too far away from the curb he would ticket them.  

Mrs. Pekala said with the curbs not being painted yet for this spring and if they are closer than 20 feet, if they say there is no line and they are allowed to park there, are we going to run into problems.  Chief Frear said paint them and put a no parking sign there.  He said he has not noticed anything on Graham Avenue.  Mrs. Pekala said right by 7th Street is bad and 6th Street from Graham down is really bad.  

Mr. Furmanchik said we agreed at this table a couple of years ago to keep signage at a minimum because if not you’ll have a lot of clutter and expense.  Public works will also tell you also a lot of times people will come out of the their house and holler and ask why they are putting a sign in front of their house.  Mrs. Pekala said a lot of people come to her about 7th Street.

Windber School Project.  Mr. Furmanchik said the high school/middle school project is only a few weeks away from being completely done.  He has been working with the Municipal Code Alliance and H. F. Lenz to grant approval on the Land development plan.  

Grants.  Mr. Furmanchik said he is constantly doing a lot of research for monies and grants.  Senator Patrick Stefano’s aide encouraged him to contact Aspired Grant Writers.  They are out of Somerset and he spoke with them.  They have an 83% success rate.  That success rate comes with a price of $125 an hour and they are telling him between 12 and 16 hours per grant.  Some municipalities have them on a retainer.  When you are on a retainer not a dollar is spent above that retainer free.  Every month they are looking through the grant procurement process for you.  That comes with an extreme cost of $1,000 a month.

Mr. Furmanchik said Michelle Beener is the grant director.  He asked council if they want her to come and do a presentation sometime.  Council agreed to have her come to a meeting and meet with her.  Mr. Bryan said it would be on an as needed basis because we wouldn’t need someone all the time.  

Route 56 Project.  Phase II of the project has begun and we will be providing police services to HRI.


Solicitor’s	Attorney Green said we still have two summary appeals pending.  One has been continued the 
Report	other was set for Thursday afternoon and that is also going to be continued with an eye for possibly negotiating a settlement in that one.  The other is set for June.

Council convened to an executive session at 7:36 p.m. for personnel matters.

Council reconvened from an executive session at 7:50 p.m.

Resolution	A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Mash to approve Resolution No.
2017-3 	2017-3 deeming it necessary for local police departments to have necessary and modern equipment to enforce local speed limits.  One absent, Mr. Holden, motion carried.

Approval	A motion was made by Mr. LaMonaca and seconded by Mr. Bryan to approve the spring  
Spring	Cleanup bid from Yonish Disposal at ($120/hr).  One absent, Mr. Holden, motion carried. 
Cleanup	

Fire Dept.	A motion was made by Mr. Bryan and seconded by Mr. Spinos to approve partial donation to
Donation	to the fire department in the amount of $10,500.  One absent, Mr. Holden, motion carried.

Misc.	Mr. Furmanchik said we will be having a seconded meeting this month on April 25th to approve the bid for paving.

Next		The next council meeting will be held on April 25, 2017.
Meeting

Adjourn	Meeting was adjourned by Council President, Barry Jerley at 8:00 p.m.
 

Respectfully Submitted By:



Robin S. Gates 
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